NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON FRIDAY
13th NOVEMBER 2009, AT 7.45PM

AT THE VILLAGE HALL, NEWTON SOLNEY

Present: Cllr  D Buchanan (Chairman), Cllr F Hill, Cllr Mrs Ellis, Cllr Mrs Shorthouse, Cllr Mrs A Topliss, Cllr Mrs D Smith and Cllr G Plowman.

In attendance:  Cllr M Ford (to 9.10 pm), Mrs J Storer (Clerk)

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Matters raised by the public.

None were raised

2. County Councillor, District Councillor and Police Matters.

None were raised

3. Members to declare prejudicial interests

None were raised

PART 1- NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION

09/84
Apologies for Absence: apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Mrs Wheeler and Cllr Bladen

09/85
Variation of Order of Business

RESOLVED: that item 17 (Frequency of Meetings) is brought forward to be considered after the agenda item to discuss Allotment provision.
09/86
Declaration of Members Interest

No declarations were made.

09/87
Minutes of the last meeting held 11.09.09 were read, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record

09/88
To determine which items if any should be taken with the public excluded.

No items were deemed necessary to be taken with the public excluded other than the items already listed.

09/89
Matters arising.

08/109 Speed Controls in the Village

Cllr Ford reported that a letter from a resident has supported the need for a sign, but expressed difficulties with the suggested location.  DCC still wish to place the sign in the original location for logistical reasons and erect it in December.  The exact wording on the sign is unknown.

The School Safety Zone power supply and programming is to be checked.

09/11 Additional street lighting outside the Village Hall

The light is to be installed within the next fortnight.
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7.51pm Police arrived.

There was nothing to report for this month, but it was reported that there have been a couple of dwelling house burglaries in the previous month.

The lawn mower and other equipment have been stolen from the Church shed.

7.55pm Police left

09/24 public Footpath 20 bridge

This is still outstanding.  The report on this matter contained within the Clerk’s report was accepted.
09/74 Operation Relentless

The suggested work was lodged with DCC but no further information is available.

09/76 Report from NHW

This was circulated to all Councillors and will be placed on the website.

A letter of thanks is to be sent to Mr R Charles.

09/90
Clerk’s report.

The report as previously circulated was accepted. No questions were raised.

09/91  Chairman’s report.

There was no report.

09/92
To receive reports from parish councillors 

 Meetings attended
i)    DCC and Parish Councils Joint Liaison (22/10/09) – no one attended this meeting

ii)   SDDC and Parish Councils Joint Liaison (11/11/09)  – Cllr Mrs Ellis reported on the Community Scheme.  The information will be placed on the noticeboard, in the Newsletter and on the web site.

iii)  Biodiversity Meeting – Cllr Mrs Ellis visited the project in Hatton, which was very interesting but contained nothing that would specifically help Newton Solney.

iv)   Village Hall – Cllr Mrs Topliss reported that consideration is being given to energy providers.  The room hire rates are to increase in the new year.

The Village Show was a success but ran at a small loss.  Consideration is being given to running a film club.

Future meeting

i)   Area Forum – 16/11/09 – Cllr Mrs Ellis and Cllr Hill will attend

ii)  Safer Neighbourhood meeting – 10/12/09 – Cllr Buchanan will attend.

iii) Flood Liaison Meeting 19/11/09 – Cllr Buchanan and Cllr Mrs Ellis will attend

09/93
To receive a report on the Village Project

The riverlet requires digging out.

AGREED: that further consideration is required to ensure that any action subsequently taken will not adversely affect any property or land.  Advice on this proposed work will be sought from Mr C Payne (SDDC).

Cllr Mrs Shorthouse had reported that a resident had a spring in her garden which has gradually dried up.  The Parish Council was not aware of any action being taken that could have affected this spring but that it may be related to the work needed on the riverlet.
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09/94
To consider the Electoral Boundary Review for South Derbyshire (deadline for comments = 18/01/10)
The Clerk explained the reasons for and the process, connected with the boundary review.

RESOLVED as it was considered unlikely that this Parish would be affected, a letter will be sent to the Boundary Commission that there is a wish to see the status quo remain.

09/95
To receive an update on the Recreational Field
The Chairman had met with Mr D Falder, the sole living Trustee of the Recreational Field.  Mr Falder has decided to appoint two Trustees, which were named rather than pass any responsibility to the Parish Council.
The Clerk read a letter from Talbots Solicitors which also confirmed that two Trustees are to be appointed and sought confirmation that the Parish Council would pay the costs associated with the Trustees appointment.

RESOLVED: as the Parish Council has no authority to appoint Trustees and did not instruct Talbots Solicitors, the Parish Council will not be responsible for the costs.  A letter will be sent to this effect.

Cllr Mrs Shorthouse queried the role of the Trustees.  This is unknown as the Parish Council is not privy to any documentation.

RESOLVED: if there are Trustees then the Trustees should be responsible for the maintenance of the field.  Consideration was given to the implications to the Parish Council of continuing to maintain the field and of any injury that may occur.  The Parish Council will continue in the immediate future to maintain the field until the matter is clarified.

09/96
To consider the provision of Allotments
Only one written request has been received for the provision of allotments.  The Clerk reiterated the advice on the Parish Council’s duty to provide allotments when there are six or more written requests.

RESOLVED a letter will be sent to the applicant advising that no action will be taken to provide allotments, but the matter will be kept under review.

09/97
Frequency of Meetings

RESOLVED: It was thought that meeting every two months was not working and so there would be a return to meeting on a monthly basis.

09/98
Planning applications and decisions.

Applications

9 2009 0875H - Amendments to extension previously approved at Poplars Farm, Repton Road, Newton Solney   

NO OBJECTIONS
9 2009 0925 TP – The pruning of conifer trees covered by SDDC TPO 129 at Bladon House School, Newton Road, Newton Solney
NO OBJECTIONS

Planning  Decisions

9 2009 0655 TC – The felling of a conifer tree at Willow House, 7 Main street, Newton Solney

CONSENT granted
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9 2009 0679 L – Amendments to external appearance of extension previously approved under listed building consent 9/2008/0915/L at Poplars Farm, Repton Road, Newton Solney

GRANTED subject to conditions

9 2009 0653 FH – The erection of an extension at 6 The Ridge, Bladon House, Newton Solney

GRANTED subject to conditions

9.10pm Cllr Ford left the meeting

09/99  Correspondence.

All correspondence was circulated.

Action Required

1. Taylor, Simpson and Mosley – Registration of Recreation Ground

2. Mr D Falder – Report from the Trustees

Mr D Falder’s report on the work of the Trustees of the Percy Radcliff Cottage Trust was accepted.  A letter of thanks will be sent to Mr Falder.

3. Taylor, Simpson and Mosley – Letter from Talbot & Co seeking payment of costs for the Deed of Appointment of new Trustees

Information purposes only

4. Derbyshire County PCT – Invite to AGM 

5. EMDA News – Summer/Autumn 2009

6. DALC – Various circulars

7. DCC – Young Achievers Award  2009

8. SDDC – Agenda for Joint Liaison Meeting on 11/11/09

9. SDDC – Area Forum agenda for 16/11/09

09/100
Accounts.

a) Accounts for Payment

The following accounts were passed for payment


s/o
Clerk’s fee for November




£95.70

s/o
Clerk’s fee for November




£95.70

s/o 
DCC – pension contributions for Clerk & PC (Oct)

£26.35

s/o 
DCC – pension contributions for Clerk & PC (Nov)

£26.35

200
Audit Commission – Audit fee for 2008/2009

£138.00

201
SDDC – Sportsmobile and climbing wall


£523.25
202
Mrs J Storer - Clerk’s expenses



£93.04
199
Royal British Legion – donation for Remembrance Day
£25.00

(Chairman’s allowance)

Money received

None

b) To consider requests for funding under S137

None received

c) To amend signatories on the Derbyshire Building Society Account 
This will be deferred until the matter of who will be responsible for the maintenance of the Recreational Field has been resolved
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d) To consider the first draft of the 2010/2011 budget
This was circulated and suggestions were made.  The Clerk and the Chairman will liaise and produce an amended version.

e) To consider the report from District Auditor
The Audit Report has been returned with no items identified as being of concern.  All the relevant notices have been displayed.

f) To close the Barclays Current Account
This will be deferred until the matter of who will be responsible for the maintenance of the Recreational Field has been resolved

g) To consider what action to take regarding Repton Casuals none payment of invoice for the use of the Recreational Field

Full payment has now been received.  Accompanying the payment was a letter requesting that Repton Casuals have sole use of the Recreational Field
RESOLVED: The Parish Council is sympathic about the dealings with the Unicorn FC but the Parish Council is unable to give Repton Casuals sole use of the field.

Cllr Mrs Shorthouse reported that again, parking is a problem and access for any emergency vehicle would be difficult. A letter will be sent explaining that sole use of the Field cannot be granted and included in the letter will be the problems experienced with the parking of vehicles. If parking continues to be a problem then consideration may be given to terminating the agreement.

09/101
Future agenda items

i. budget 2010/2011

09/102
Dates of the next meeting. 
The next Ordinary Parish Council meeting will be held on 11th December 2009
All meetings are to commence at 7.45pm in the Village Hall, Newton Solney.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all for attending, and closed the meeting at 9.33pm.
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